FINAL

Westport Finance Committee (Fincom)

Meeting Minutes

Virtual Meeting-Remote Participation

November 30, 2021
Present:
Karen Raus (KAR), Hugh Morton (HM), Cindy Brown (CB), Thomas Schmitt (TS), Bob McCarthy (BM), Charles “Buzzy” Baron (BB), Tracy Priestner (TP), Gary Carreiro (GC), Kevin Rioux (KR)

Absent:


Also Present:
Jim Hartnett (JH), Nicole Pearsall (NP)

KAR opened the meeting at 6:30 p.m. 

KAR read the following:
Under MGL Chapter 30A, section 20(f) – Meeting being recorded. Pursuant to Governor Baker’s March 12, 2020 Order Suspending Certain Provisions of the Open Meeting Law, G.L. c. 30A, §18, and the Governor’s March 15, 2020 Order imposing strict limitations on the number of people that may gather in one place, this meeting of the Westport Finance Committee is being conducted via remote participation. No in-person attendance of members of the public will be permitted, but every effort will be made to ensure that the public can adequately access the proceedings as provided for in the Order.

A reminder that persons who would like to listen to or view this meeting while in progress may do so by following the remote links: https:// meet.google.com/vwz-xhvf-uug dial in to this number: +1 661-567-0262‬ PIN: 772 562 189#
1.  FY2023 BUDGET MEETINGS:


A. FIRE DEPARTM
ENT:
Brian Legendre (BL), Chief, and Dan Baldwin (DB), Deputy Chief, were in attendance to discuss the FY23 budget.  Personnel services increased by 2% except some contractual agreements which amount to 4.5%.  Expenses are level service.  Budget “B” includes $65k for additional staffing.  Equipment is on a rotational schedule and he has been to CIPC with initial requests.  


B. REVENUE:
JH briefly went over the dire revenue projection for FY23.  He is still working on more definitive numbers as we go through the closing process of FY21.  He is concerned about motor vehicle excise as new car sales is down.  KAR commented that there is a substantial decrease in revenue from FY22 to FY23.  JH said that the FY22 budget was 95% of actuals and he is being much more conservative for FY23.  GC said this is a good first pass and they were concerned about the motor vehicle excise last year.  JH said they have 6 solar pilots on-line.  GC thinks an analysis should be done regarding pilots because other towns are seeing much higher revenues.  JH said with the change in growth to 18 months, he hopes to have more concrete numbers by the next meeting.  He is still meeting with departments regarding their budgets so he does not yet have any totals.  Turnbacks of expenses are coming in around $1.6 mill but we are still working on final FY21 numbers.


B. TOWN HALL/ANNEX:
JH said the budget is pretty basic, level funded with contractual increase for one employee.  Heat and electric are increased but we will have to address buiilding repair and maintenance soon.  Both buildings are aging and failing.  We have had to repair both boilers recently.  Kathy Stanley, Energy Advocates, is working on finding some grants to update the heating and HVAC.  We have very frugal employees, sometimes to a fault.


B. OLD HIGH SCHOOL:
JH said we have a minimal budget as we are still trying to work out the details.  The administration is still occupying the building.  He is starting to work with the long term building committee.


C. FINANCE COMMITTEE/RESERVE FUND:
 NP spoke on the budget.  She imcreased the personnel services based on previous years.  The expenses are slightly higher for printing of the warrant.  CB stated that we are looking at whose responsbility is printing the warrant.  NP left the reserve fund at $50k as in previous years.  GC commented that we are six months in FY22 and the reserve fund has yet to be tapped.


D, CONSERVATION:
GC spoke on the budget as he met with the chair of the Conservtion Commission.  He said it is level with contractual increase only.  They did not submit a budget “b”.  $25k of the filing fees is used to fund the budget each year.
2.  OVERRIDE DISCUSSION:
BB said he has not yet received any names from committee members.  He has made great progress in speaking to one town person to lead the effort and who has some good names to add to the effort.  He would like to speak to town counsel regarding what to avoid in preparing the town to convince an override is necessary.  He has not gained authorization to talk to town counsel as of yet.  KAR said she will speak to JH about town counsel.  She forwarded to the committee a guide from DOR about Prop 21/2 overrides.  GC said the process is set forth by the state ethics commission and anyone can call them and ask questions.
3.  TOWN ACCOUNTANT OFFICE & RECORDING CLERK:
NP gave an update.  She said there wasn't much to report.  She said Eric was in last week and everything is moving along with closing FY21 and getting the tax recap done.  He said it may be possible to have preliminary free cash by next week.  She said the last interviews for Town Accountant was today and thinks that there may be a decision at next weeks Selectboard meeting.  GC said they had 3 strong candidates for the position and they just made a decision at 5pm and gave it to the Selectboard so there should be a decision soon.  KAR said it was great that Eric is active and helping out.  It is really good news.  GC asked about the tax classification hearing.  NP said it is scheduled for Monday the 6th.  
4.  LIAISON REPORTS:
GC stated the personnel board will need to be meeting soon.  BB said he is working on finding out about the electric charging stations as there are no cost numbers and no revenues.
5.  MINUTES:
The minutes of 11/9 was presented for approval.  TS motioned and GC seconded to approve.  KAR said there was a small change that she sent to NP earlier.  The roll call vote was unanimous in favor. 
6.  TOPICS FOR NEXT AGENDA:
KAR listed the departments for the 12/14 meetings as Registrars, Town Clerk, Library, Shellfish and Marine Services.  We will also look at Revenue again.
Adjournment and next meeting: There being no further business to come before this meeting, a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:20 p.m. was made by TP and seconded by HM and the roll call vote in favor was unanimous.  The next scheduled meeting will be on December 14th at 6:30 p.m. remotely due to the pandemic.  

Respectfully submitted,

Nicole J Pearsall, Recording Clerk
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